
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

SEP 2 8 2020 

To the Members of the Ca lifornia State Senate : 

I am returning Senate Bill 1102 without my signature. 

SB 1102 would require an employer of H2-A employees to provide a specified 
notice about state and federal declared disaster information about the counties 
where the employees may be working. This bill would additionally require an 
employer to provide an H-2A employee a written notice in Spanish containing 
specified information relative to an H-2A employee's rights pursuant to federa l 
and state law. SB 1102 would also amend the Labor Code to include the full 
language of the required notice a nd requires the agency to issue a template 
that is "substantially similar." 

While I applaud the intent of this bi ll to create accessible and easy to 
understand notifications, this statutory construction departs from previous H2-A 
notice requirements like those found in Labor Code Section 2810.5 and prevents 
the agency from amending the templa te when new laws are passed or new 
court decisions affect the rights and obligations of H2-A employers and workers. 

Therefore, I am directing my Labor a nd Vvorkforce Development Agency to 
develop and maintain a t mplate contemplated in this bill to make available to 
H2-A employers, and I am eturning SB 1102 without my signature. 
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